
MINUTES OF MEETING 

OF 

SPRING CITY TOURISM AND EVENTS COMMISSION 

 

DATE:  July 23, 2024 

   

ATTENDEES: Kristin Urani, Teresa Evans, Ricki Dash, Jody Bauer, 

Stephanie Strader, Stephania Motes, Woody Evans, April 

Wesolowski 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:40 p.m. 

 

Next regular meeting is scheduled for August 27, 2024. 

 

A Planning meeting and for the bylaws is scheduled for August 24, 2024, at 9:00 

a.m. 

 

A Quorum was present. 

 

New Business: 

 

We were awarded the VEC Customers Share Grant for $1,000.00 in July, which 

was applied for in June.  It is to be used for advertising, purchase of prizes. 

 

Spring City Splash: 

 

The hours will be 12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

 

We will need to be there at 11:00 a.m. to set up. 

 

Tennessee Riverline will be present. 

 

Coldwell Banker purchased water guns. 

 

We need two (2) kayaks – One adult and one child with life jackets and oars for 

each. 

 



Monkey Town Inflatables will be supplying the inflatables. 

 

Destin to Chill will be give ice cream and ices to the children.  Adults to pay for 

their own ice cream and ices. 

 

We talked about a food truck or hot dog truck. 

 

We are hoping the splash pad will be in operation. 

 

We will have a Visit Spring City table. 

 

We need speakers for music.  April will work on that. 

 

Jody Bauer motioned that we purchase one (1) adult kayak and one (1) child’s 

kayak with paddles for each (if not included) and life jackets for each, and to 

purchase ten (10) five (5) gallon buckets.  The drawing will be at 5:30 p.m. and 

winners need to be present.  The tickets will be free to all attendees.  April 

Wesolowski seconded the motion.  All members were in favor and the motion was 

passed. 

 

Jody Bauer motioned that if we get a $75.00 gift card from Walmart that we use it 

to purchase bottles of water and other supplies needed.   April Wesolowski 

seconded the motion.  All members were in favor and the motion was passed. 

 

Candy Harris is checking with the Cumberland Trail to see if they will be present. 

 

Jody Bauer motioned that Stephania Motes, on behalf of the City, will check with 

the hot dog truck for free hot dogs for the children.   April Wesolowski seconded 

the motion.  All members were in favor and the motion was passed. 

 

Teresa Evans motioned that we approve the November, 2023, January, 2024, 

February, 2024 and May, 2024 minutes.   Jody Bauer seconded the motion.  All 

members were in favor and the motion was passed. 

 

Teresa Evans motioned that we accept Tony Wesolwski’s resignation.   Jody Bauer 

seconded the motion.  All members were in favor and the motion was passed. 

 



Jody Bauer motioned that we table the bylaws until August 24, 2024 at the 

Planning Meeting.  Teresa Evans seconded the motion.  All members were in favor 

and the motion was passed. 

 

Stephania Motes announced that the Tennessee Municipal League gave us an 

award for “Excellence in Tourism Development”.   Stephania Motes, Jody Bauer 

and Woody Eans went accept the award. 

 

Teresa Evans motioned that we adjourn the meeting at 8:12 p.m.  Ricki Dash 

seconded the motion.  All were in favor the and the meeting was adjourned. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


